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WELCA 

     May 3, noon   
 

Synod Assembly 

     May 5-7, Colo. Springs, CO 
 

SM Supervisory 

Bagel Sunday 

   May 7, 10:00 am 
 

Senior Lunch 

   May 10, Noon 
 

Church Council 

   Meeting with Synod  

         Transition Advisor 

     Thurs., May 11, 7:00 pm 
 

Church Council 

    Mon., May 15, 7:00 pm 
 

Scholarship Deadline 

    Fri., May 19 
 

Confirmation Sunday 

    May 21 -  11 am 
 

3-G 

                 May 21, 5:00 pm 
 

Church Council 

     Meeting with Bishop Gonia 

     Mon., May 15, 7:00 pm 
 

Begin One Worship 

Service for Summer and 

OSLC Cafe 

      May 28, 9:30 am 
          

Memorial Day(Office Closed) 

        May 29 
 

Project Linus 

        June 5, 10:00 am   

     Let me begin with a look back.  I would be very remiss if I did not 

take the time to thank everyone who played a part in providing for our 

2017 Lent, Holy Week, and Easter services.  You brought soup and other 

items for our midweek lunches and suppers, led music that added so much 

to our services, participated in discussion of Lutherôs Small Catechism, 

served as ushers, greeters, readers, acolytes, assisting ministers, and offer-

ing counters, made sure the altar was set and bread and wine were availa-

ble for the Lordôs Supper each service, provided for the beautiful Easter 

garden and, again, brought food for the Easter brunch.  There are so many 

people giving of their talents and gifts in so many ways to make all of these experiences 

possible for our congregation.  So, thanks everyone, for another wonderful Lent, Holy 

Week, and Easter! 

And now, a look ahead.  As most of you already know, I formally announced my 

retirement from parish ministry to the church council at the April 10th meeting.  I was or-

dained in St. Peter, Minnesota on Pentecost Sunday, June 6th, 1981.  I conclude 36 years 

later, on Pentecost Sunday, June 4th, 2017.   Iôll have more to say in my final column in the 

June newsletter, but it has been a joy to serve at Our Saviourôs these nearly seven years, as 

well as in my previous congregations, Augustana Lutheran in West St. Paul, MN, and St. 

Paul Lutheran in Wyoming, MN.  Being part of the Lutheran church has led me to meet 

many fantastic people along the way and travel to some amazing places.  We literally have 

friends across the country and in several foreign countries as a result of our church involve-

ment.  Salt Lake City is now one of those places, and we will hold the relationships we have 

developed here as treasures for the rest of our lives. 

I donôt know what my involvement in parish ministry will be when we return to 

Minnesota.  I know I will likely never again be in the role of the called pastor of a congrega-

tion.  And thatôs quite alright with me.  Iôm happy to let someone else bear that responsibil-

ity.  For this reason, it is natural to think in these days about some final opportunities in 

ministry that I will complete. 

On Sunday, May 14th, at the 11:00AM service, I will have what may be my final 

baptism at Our Saviourôs, Steffen Elias Skogen, son of Josh and Grete Skogen, who I    

married in a beautiful setting outside Heber City on June 1st, 2013.  It is such a joy to now 

be involved in their sonôs baptism as I conclude my ministry.   

On Sunday, May 21st, at the 11:00AM service, I will have my final confirmation 

service with four of the best students ever, Katie Entzel, Katie Haney-Osborn, Chris Johan-

son, and Jasmine McDowell.  What a great group to conclude with!  They have all been ea-

ger to learn and faithful in their church participation.  They each have bright futures, and it 

will be fun to see where God leads each of them in the future.  On that day we will also say 

Farewell and Godspeed to Phil and Beth Hazur, active participants in our church for many 

years, as they relocate to Hawaii.  I did say we have friends all across the country, now even 

in Hawaii! 

And then, on Sunday, June 4th, we give thanks for the gift of the Holy Spirit on the 

Day of Pentecost!  I canôt think of a more fitting ending for me, and a new beginning for the 

congregation.  It is, after all, the Holy Spirit who directs and guides, leading us always into 

a hopeful future.  I look forward to my remaining time with you.  See you in church!  

 

Pastor Jeff Beebe 

Reflections and Reactions by Pastor Jeff Beebe 



 

Christian Education Opportunities -  Growing Together in Christ -   
 Sunday Morning  

 
 
 
 
 

      Bible Study Classes  

WOMENôS MONDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY:  This is for the busy woman who wants to meet in fellowship with her sisters 
in Christ to study Godôs Word without the stress of ñhomeworkò.  We meet on Mondays, 7:00pm at Dorothy Purdieôs home, 
590 Villager Ln., Midvale.  For more information, call Sue Hagen, PH:  801-694-7119 

WELCA:  Our next meeting is Wed., May 3, at noon.  We meet the first Wednesday of each month at OSLC.  All women are 
welcome! For more information, please call Shirley Geary, PH: 801-466-6260. 
MENôS FRIDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY @ OSLC. This group meets at 6:30 am the first and third Fridays of each month.  
See calendar for dates.  Call Bob 801-272-4809/ Wayne 801-944-1531 for further information.   

                                Council Corner 
 

     Each month we will provide highlights from the previous monthôs council meeting.  
The church council normally meets the second Sunday of the month at 12:30 pm.  The 
executive committee (John Hanks, president; Bizzi Drinkaus, vice president; Bob Ricci, 
treasurer; Steve Degn, last council president; & Pastor Beebe) meets the week before 
the full council.  If you have any new ideas or suggestions for improvement in our con-
gregation, please let a member of the executive committee know so they can discuss it at their meeting and 
direct the idea to the appropriate ministry team, staff member, or the council as a whole.   
 
Hereôs the April meeting highlights: 
ǒ The council received and accepted Pastor Beebeôs retirement letter.  His last Sunday will be June 4th.  Pas-

tor Sarah Moening on the Rocky Mountain Synod Staff will be the primary contact in the transition process.  
She will be meeting with the council on Thursday evening, May 11 th, to discuss the transition.  Bishop Go-
nia will be present on the evening of May 25 th to conduct Pastor Beebeôs exit interview and also meet with 
the council to further discuss the transition.  

¶ The treasurer's report indicated that income exceeded expenses by $1313.56 in March, the first  

     positive month of the year.  Year to Date expenses have exceeded income by $15,160.27.  The 
     council will continue to monitor the finances moving forward.  
ǒ The council affirmed the one service summer schedule beginning May 28th, Memorial Day Weekend, and 

continuing through September 3rd, Labor Day Weekend.  The service time will again be at 9:30AM immedi-
ately followed by the OSLC Café. 

  
Details on these, as well as all everything else from the April 2017 Council Meeting can be found in the 
Minutes. Please feel free to ask any Council member questions that you may have on these items.   2 

Children AND Youth Sunday School meets at 10:00 am each Sunday. 

(NOTE:  Sunday School begins Summer Recess on May 28) 
 

ñLive, Love, Fight -Studies in the Book of Ephesiansò, is the title of this yearôs Sunday Adult Bible 
Study.  All are welcome and no experience is necessary!  Come and deepen your spiritual life through this 

class.  The class meets each Sunday at 10:00am in the West Wing. 

    We are a member congregation of the Rocky Mountain Synod, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America,  
and invite all into the fullness of Godôs love.  This invitation is inclusive of people of every race, national origin,  
immigration status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, age, physical or mental ability,  
sex or  station in life.       

PREK-KINDERGARTEN SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHER  NEEDED! 
 

In September, we will need a second teacher for our youngest students, age 3-PreK.  This 

would be a team teaching arrangement - inexperience is not a problem!  Curriculum is  

provided and it is a small class with wonderful, cute kids.  Rewards are a lot of love and  

impact on the childrenôs lives.  Sunday School runs from Sept. - May.   

For more information, please contact Polly Pearson at church or Carla Wonder-McDowell, PH: 801-230-0303,  

email:  carla.mcdowell@centurylink.net. 

Please prayfully consider volunteering. 



  

ñRe-Formation: The. Now. Alwaysò is the theme of this yearôs Rocky Mountain Synod  

Assembly, May 5-7, in Colorado Springs.  Carla Wonder-McDowell, Austin McDowell, and 

Pastor Beebe will be in attendance as your voting members.  As this is the 500th Anniversary of 

the Lutheran Reformation, the emphasis will be upon celebrating our unity, worshipping, and 

learning together with our full communion partners.  Lutherôs Small Catechism will be the  

basis for our study as well as exploring the gifts we claim as part of Christôs church.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    On Sunday, May 21st, at the 11:00 

a.m. service, four of our young peo-

ple will affirm their baptism in the 

rite of Confirmation.  Katie Entzel, 

Katie Haney-Osborn, Chris Johanson 

and Jasmine McDowell have each 

complete two years of instruction 

with Pastor Beebe and are now ready 

to take this important step in their 

lives.   

   Please keep these confirmands and 

their families in your prayers at this 

important time! 

 

Congratulations!! 

Farewell and Godspeed!  
 

On Sunday, May 21st, at both services we will bid Farewell and Godspeed to Phil and Beth Hazur, 
who will be moving to Hawaii.  This has been a long time dream that is finally coming to fruition.  
The Hazurõs have been  participants at Our Saviourõs for many years.  Phil has played in several of 
our worship bands, been a Stephen Minister and actively participated in Via de Cristo.  Beth has 
been a devoted Stephen Ministry Leader, the teacher for the Stephen Ministry training, and a  
Stephen Minister to many.  She has also been involved with Via de Cristo.  Both have assisted with 
Family Promise and been part of our Prayer Ministry.  Their presence will be dearly missed, 
and our prayers are with them in this time of transition.    3 

Summer Worship Schedule  
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Beginning, Sunday, May 28th, (Memorial Day weekend) and 
continuing through Sunday, September 3rd  

(Labor Day weekend), we will again have  
 

ONE JOYFUL WORSHIP SERVICE at 9:30 a.m.   
 

Fellowship time in the OSLC Café will follow the  
service.  This provides the opportunity to bring the congrega-
tion together as one during the summer months, when many 

people travel and attendance is lower.  It also makes it easier 
to schedule volunteers and gives our musicians a bit of a 
break.  Expect the style of the service to vary a little from 

week to week, depending on who provides the music.  Some 
weeks it may have a more traditional feel, some weeks more 

contemporary, and some will be a 
blend.  Plan now to attend at 9:30 a.m. 

throughout the summer!  



 

  
 

 

 

 

     Menu 
 

     Pork Roast  

  Baked Apples  

    Roasted Vegetables  

Victoria Sponge Cake  
 

    Prepared by Chef, Pam Mollner  

The Joy of Travel  
Weõre celebrating England and travel.   

England was the seat of the government in the  

19th & 20th centuries for the  

òEmpire Where the Sun Never Setsó 

so travel was necessary to cover the distances.  

Dorothy Purdie will relate some of her travel  

experiences with us.  

Cost:  $5.00 per person  

We need a head count!  Please sign up or contact the church office at  

  801-278-1412 or office@oslcslc.org 

 Come ready to enjoy the meal and fellowship! 

                Senior Lunch  
                         is going to  
          England  

                 Wednesday, May 10  

                                

Sunday, May 14th                                                 10:35 a.m.  
 
 
 

 
Join ñKids for Christò, the youngest of our Sunday School students, as they share their spirit and joy 

through song!  
Coffee and treats will be served at 10:00 a.m., provided by the Chancel Choir  

The children will perform at 10:35 a.m. in the Sanctuary.  
Itôs Motherôs Day, so bring Mom/Grandma/a friend for a treat between services! 

                      Say Hello to Bizzi Drinkaus!  

 

    Each month, we will be spotlighting a Council person, so that you 

can get to know our leaders.  This month, the spotlight is on Bizzi 

Drinkaus, our Council Vice President.  Bizzi and her husband, Hal, 

moved to SLC from Michigan, so Hal could do his internships at the old Primary Chil-

drenõs Hospital on State St.  Bizzi has two grown children, Phillip and Laurie, and 5 grand-

children.  They began attending OSLC in about 2000 and were drawn to the welcoming 

and loving community.  

    During the time they lived in Africa, Bizzi worked for a pharmacy and she related that the pharmacist 

was instrumental in leading both she and Hal to Christ.  

   Bizzi has led a well-traveled and very interesting life, from living in Africa for 3 years to running an art  

gallery on Foothill Dr.  She continues to live up to her name with all of her volunteer activities!  If you 

have an opportunity, ask her to share her stories! 

   In addition to serving on the Council, Bizzi regularly volunteers for jobs at the 8:45am service. 

Thanks, Bizzi, for all you do! 
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       Social Ministry And Missions    
       Helping those in need within our community and the worldé  

    OSLC continues to support several charities. Please consider donating this month to: 
                                    
 
 
                                                                                                                     
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

      

                                                     

   
    

 
 
 
 
 

        Family Promise                  Project Linus               Rivers of Mercy Orphanage  
 Crossroads Urban Center         Royal Family Kids             ELCA World Hunger  
Operation Christmas Child                                                Lutheran World Relief  

 

REMEMBER!  
 
 

Bagel Sunday, Jr./Sr. HS Youth  
 

Sunday, May 7, 10:00 am 
Einsteinôs, 3923 Wasatch Blvd. 

 

3-G, Grades 1 -12 
 

    Sunday, May 21, 5:00 pm  
  
 

       Needed in May  
            

           Food Pantry:   Cereal  

      Thrift store:   Blankets  

 

All of those who volunteered and provided supplies for our recent Family  

Promise hosting week will be richly blessed!!!  

If you are unable to help during our hosting weeks at OSLC, but would like to sup-

port this ministry, you can consider one of these possibilities:  

ǒ Donate directly to Family Promise Salt Lake at: www.fpsl.org  

ǒ Add donations for the Family Promise Day Center to the barrel by Pastorõs office.   

ǒ Put donations for items that can be used at our church in the crib at the end of the South 

Wing, across from the pre - school Sunday School classroom.  We especially need:  

    new or gently used towels and wash cloths; large shampoo, conditioner, & bath wash;  

    diaper wipes; hand sanitizer; disinfectant wipes.  

ǒ Make a donation to the OSLC Family Promise designated fund (money is used to 

help guests with car repairs, gas, moving - in supplies & other practical needs).  

ǒ Pray for safety, health and stability for all Family Promise guests.  

              There are many ways to help give hope to families in need!  

 

Picnics and Camping  
and fun ðOh My!  

 

Save the Dates!  
 

 OSLC Picnic  
    When:  Saturday, July 15 
    Where:  Millcreek Canyon 

      The Terraces 
       (Canyon passes will be provided) 

 
OSLC Campout  
    When:  Aug. 3 - 6 
    Where:  Hobblecreek Canyon 
       (just east of Springville)  

           Balsam Campground 
 
 

          More information to follow!!  
  5 
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 To the following people!! 

 Upcoming in June  
 

June          4         Pastor Jeffõs last Sunday 

June          5         Project Linus                              

June          7         WELCA 

June        11        Church Council meeting  

June        14        Senior Lunch  

June        17        P.E.O. Rummage Sale  

        (church parking lot)  

June        18        3-G 

June        25        Family Lagoon Day  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
May 1:     Rich & Marti Weber 
 
May 5:      John & Susan Hanks 
 
 

Council May 15, 7:00 pm  

Council Members:  
Sydney Abbott:      Youth 
Tristan Abbott:      Youth 
Amanda Bishop:    Parish Life &  
                               Social Ministry 
Chris Entzel:          Property 
Rich Jones:            Evangelism 
Marion Lennberg:  Worship & Music 
Austin McDowell:   Evangelism & 
                               Worship & Music 
Carla McDowell:    Christian Ed 
Dave Mulder:         Social Ministry 
Rich Weber:           Stewardship 
Technology:         TBD 

President  
John Hanks 

VP 
Bizzi Drinkaus 

Treasurer 
Bob Ricci 

Financial Secretary 
Hether Telford 

Secretary 
Tristan Abbott  

Pastor: 
Rev. Jeff Beebe 

 
May 1
Margaret Schleidt 
 
May 4 
Eddie Johnson 
 
May 5 
Megan Lambson 
 
May 6 
Wendy Nuetzel 
 
 

 
May 8 
Pastor Jeff 
 
May 12 
Mary Bowman 
 
May 14 
Michaela Ricci 
 
May 19 
Josh Jesse 
Josh Skogen 
 

 
May 25 
Lila Entzel 
Rich Jones 
  
May 28 
Steve Johnson 
 
May 30 
Susan Rodriguez 

 2017  Flower Chart  
Sign up on the flower chart  

in the South Wing for your  

special dedications.   

   Suggested donation is $35. 

ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǦɾɭʅϝǭɵʀɴɻʁʀϝǙɱɭɿɵɺɳ 
 

ǦɾɭʅɱɾϝɭɺɰϝǦɾɭɵɿɱϝɾɱɽʁɱɿʀɿϝʃɵɸɸϝɯɻɺʀɵɺʁɱϝʀɻϝɮɱϝɿɱɺʀϝɻʁʀϝɭɿϝɺɱɱɰɱɰ̵ϝϝ 
Ǫɴɵɿϝɮɸɻɯɷϝɵɺϝʀɴɱϝɹɻɺʀɴɸʅϝɺɱʃɿɸɱʀʀɱɾϝʃɵɸɸϝɾɱɹɵɺɰϝʁɿϝɻɲϝʀɴɻɿɱϝɵɺϝɻʁɾϝɯɴʁɾɯɴϝɲɭɹɵɸʅϝʃɴɻϝɿʀɵɸɸϝɺɱɱɰϝɻʁɾϝɼɾɭʅɱɾɿ̵ 

ΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟΟ  
  

   ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǜɻɾϝɴɱɭɸɵɺɳϝɭɺɰϝɿʀɾɱɺɳʀɴ̴ 
  ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝ ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǙɴʁɯɷϝǩɵɸʂɱɾɮɸɭʀʀ̲ϝϝǡɭʀɵɱϝǞɭɺɱʅ-ǥɿɮɻɾɺ 
 

ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǜɻɾϝɯɻɹɲɻɾʀϝɵɺϝʀɴɱɵɾϝɮɱɾɱɭʂɱɹɱɺʀ̴ 
ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǩʀɱʂɱϝɭɺɰϝǗɹʅϝǠɻɴɺɿɻɺ 

   ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǜɻɾϝɿʀɾɱɺɳʀɴϝɰʁɾɵɺɳϝʀɴɱɵɾϝɯɭɺɯɱɾϝɶɻʁɾɺɱʅ̴ 
    ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǩʀɱʂɱϝǡɵɳɱɾ̲ϝǚɭʂɱϝǣʁɸɰɱɾ̲ϝǗɸɭɺϝǦɭɸʁɹɮɻɿ 
 

     ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǜɻɾϝɯɻɺʀɵɺʁɱɰϝɼɾɭʅɱɾɿ̴ 
ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝǨɻɺϝ̯ϝǙɴɭɾɹɭɵɺɱϝǥɼɸɭɺɰ̳ϝǣɭɾʅϝǗɺɺϝǠɻɴɺɿɻɺ̲ϝǦɴɵɸϝ̯ϝǘɱʀɴϝǞɭʆʁɾ 
   ϝϝϝϝǘɱʀʀʅϝǚɵɯɷɵɺɿɻɺ̳ϝǦɭʀϝǩɹɵʀɴ̲ϝǨɻɹɭϝǡɺʁʀɴ̲ϝǝɭɾʅϝǩɻɺʀʁɹ̲ϝǥɿɯɭɾϝǩɯɴɱɵɮɱ 



 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
    
 
 
 

 

30 
8:45/11:00am  
Worship Services 
10:00am Sunday 
School for all ages 
 
 

 
 

 

1  
10:00 am Project 
                 Linus 
 
 

 
 
7:00 pm Womenôs  
Bible Study (Purdieôs) 

2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm CODA 

3 

WELCA - Noon  
 

 
 
 
6:00pm Praise Band 
            Practice 
6:30pm AA/NAMI 

4  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
NO Chancel Choir 

5 
Synod Assembly  
(CO Springs) 
6:30 a.m. Menôs  
  Bible Study 
 

 

 
 

6 Synod Assembly 

      (CO Springs) 
 

 
 

 
  
 

7  
8:45/11:00am  
Worship Services 
10:00am Sunday 
School for all ages 
SM Supervisory 
Bagel Sunday-Youth 
 
 

8   
      
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 pm Womenôs  
Bible Study (Purdieôs) 

9 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm CODA 

10 
Noon-Sr. Lunch  

 
 

 
 
6:00pm Praise Band 
            Practice 
6:30pm AA/NAMI 

11 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm Chancel  
             Choir 
Special Council     
       meeting 

12  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13  

10:00am Personnel 
          Committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14Motherôs Day 

 
 
8:45/11:00am  
Worship Services 
10:00am Sunday 
School for all ages 
 
 
 

 

15 
    
 
 
 
7:00 pm  
Council Meeting 
Womenôs  Bible Study 
(Purdieôs) 

16   
 

 
 
 
 
6:00pm Praise 
Band Practice 
7:00pm CODA 

17 
Newsletter Deadline  
 
 
 
6:30pm AA/NAMI 
7:00pm Confirm. 
   Interviews/  
   Rehearsal 

18  

     
 
 
 
6:30pm Via de Cristo 
7:00 pm Chancel  
             Choir 

19   
Scholarship 
Deadline  
6:30 a.m. Menôs  
  Bible Study 

20  

 
11am-1pm  Vocal  
   Recital Rehearsal 

 
 
 

4:00 - 6:00 pm  
    Vocal Recital 

21 
Confirmation  
   Sunday 
8:45/11:00am  
Worship Services 
10:00am Sunday 
School for all ages 

22 
 
 
 
6:30 p.m.  Ulster  
7:00 pm Womenôs  
Bible Study (Purdieôs) 

23  

       
 
 

 
 

24   

4:00 St. Min.      
      Leaders mtg 
6:00pm Praise Band 
            Practice 
6:30pm AA 

NAMI 

25   
 
7:00 pm  
Bishop Gonia exit  
Interview w/Pastor 
Beebe & Council  
Chancel Choir 

26  

 
 
 
 

27 
    

28 
9:30am Begin  
One Summer 
Worship Service 
NO Sunday School 

 

 
 

29 Memorial Day 

     Office Closed  
 
 
 
 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm CODA 

31   

 
 
6:00pm Praise Band 
            Practice 
6:30pm AA 

 NAMI 

1 

 
 
 
 
7:00 pm Chancel  
             Choir 

2  
6:30 a.m.   
Menôs Bible Study 
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   May 2017  

June  

We have a new social media presence!   
 

        Follow us on:         Facebook and       Instagram!  

 
Like us, share us and tag us in photos! 




